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Investigation Update and Decedent and Officers Identified in In-

Custody Death Investigation in Largo 

  
BALTIMORE, MD (February 21, 2024) –The Independent Investigations Division (IID) of 

the Maryland Office of the Attorney General has identified the decedent and officers involved in 

the in-custody death that occurred on February 16, 2024, in Largo, Maryland. 
  

In addition, based on its preliminary investigation, the IID has determined that a police officer 

with the Washington Suburban Sanitary Commission (WSSC) Police Department was present 

and assisted other officers on scene. 

  
The decedent has been identified as 61-year-old Joseph Holmes of Clinton, Maryland. 

  
The involved Prince George’s County Police officers have been identified as Corporal Alyssa 

Tomaselli, an 11-year veteran; Corporal Mark Price, a 9-year veteran; and Officer Marvin Marks 

who has been with the department for two years and has a total of 30 years of law enforcement 

experience. All officers are assigned to the Bureau of Patrol. 
  

The involved WSSC Police Department officer has been identified as Officer Andre Brooks, a 7-

year veteran who has a total of 34 years of law enforcement experience. 
  
The IID continues to investigate the circumstances of the in-custody death. To read the original 

news release, click here. 
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